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Patty’sPOINTof VIEW
Welcome 2015! We are ticking off the days
rather quickly. With each new year there is
renewed hope that projects such as our sewer
issues, will be solved.

Members of Town Council have been meeting
with Anderson City representatives to 
maintain open dialogue. The good news is
that the bond issue we are seeking is closer to 
becoming a reality! This will enable our town
to make many improvements that will directly
impact the sewer problems.

Enjoy the winter beauty and be safe….. 
only 68 days until SPRING!!!

Town Council President 
Patty Farran

Happy New Year! Now that 2014 has come to a close, we 
can look ahead to all of the exciting milestones planned
for the Town of Edgewood in 2015. As you may imagine,
there is a lot going on with Edgewood - thus, below are
some of the highlights you can expect to enjoy during this
2015 New Year.

1. Sewer Bond Project – The Town of Edgewood has
applied for a bond through the State Revolving Fund
(SRF). The project has been approved and the bid process
will soon begin. The money received will go toward con-
structing additions and improvements to the sewage works
of the Town including sanitary sewer lining, manhole
rehabilitation and storm water control, together with all
necessary appurtenances, improvements and equipment
and all items contained in the Preliminary Engineering
Report pursuant to plans and specifications prepared by
Servies Engineering & Surveying, LLC. The bond amount
requested is $1,738,069.00. The Town is optimistic that
the project will come in well below budget and help
reduce the amount of infiltration into our sewer lines.

2. Water Tower Repair – The Town of Edgewood
received funding from Food and Beverage for the repair of
our Water Tower. This project was scheduled for last year,
but due to receiving bids in a timely manner and the
weather, repairs should be made late spring or early summer.

Please remember to purchase your 2015 dog tag(s). Every
dog living in Edgewood needs to have a dog tag!

Make sure you protect your water meter from the cold. If
the bottom plate of the meter freezes, you will have to pay
to have it repaired. With the cold weather, you need to
have ample heat in areas of your home to prevent your
water line from freezing.

If you have outside pets, make sure they have suitable
shelter, fresh water, and food. 

Message From 
Clerk-Treasurer
Katherine Tanner

THINK



Pay Monthly Utility Bill by Using Direct Withdrawal  
Happy New Year! By now all of you should be aware that monthly billing is in progress for the Water and Sewer usage. 
To make things easier for you, you can pay your Monthly Utility bill by using Direct Withdrawal! 
How Direct Withdrawal (ACH Payment) works:

• Sign up by returning the Authorization for Direct Withdrawal at the bottom of this sheet
• You will receive notification of the payment amount at least ten days before the withdrawal date
• On the payment date, your payment will be withdrawn from your specified account
• Your payment is made automatically. No hassles, No late fees and No worries 

We hope this new method will assist you in making your payments. Of course, the existing payment office and drop box
located at the Town Hall will continue to be available for your convenience. To sign up for Direct Withdrawal, please 
complete the authorization application below.

Provisions for the Town of Edgewood Utilities Electronic Bill Payment 
Payment Notice and Billing Questions
Your Town of Edgewood Water-Sewer bill will be mailed on the 10th of each month. From that day, you will have adequate
time to plan for your automatic payment or contact us if there is any question about your bill. Your payment will be deduct-
ed from your designated account on the 21st day of the month or the next business day after the 21st day of the month. 
Record of Payment
The amount and date of your automatic payment will be shown on your regular bank statement. This is your proof of 
payment. If there is a question about a payment, you must notify your financial institution and the Office of the 
Clerk-Treasurer within 30 days of the date of the bank statement on which the error occurred.
Availability of Funds
You are responsible for having enough money in the indicated account on the payment date. You will be charged the same
as if a paper checked “bounced” should your payment be returned with insufficient funds. In addition, your Direct
Withdrawal service may be cancelled if two payments are returned in a 12-month period.
Termination
This authorization will remain in effect until we receive written notice from you thirty days before the cancellation date or
until your utility service has been terminated.
Account/Address Change
You are required to notify us of any account or address changes to ensure timely payments. You are responsible for 
submitting a new application when an account or address change occurs. 

AUTHORIZATION APPLICATION FOR DIRECT WITHDRAWAL 

Town of Edgewood Account Number                                               E-mail Address                                                         
I authorize the Town of Edgewood Water & Sewer Department and the financial institution listed below to transfer (debit)
money from the indicated account for the payment of my Town of Edgewood Water & Sewer bill. I will continue to pay my
bill until I am notified on my bill that Direct Withdrawal has started. 

Customer Name (as on bill)                                                                Telephone Number                                                 

Service Address                                                                 Mailing Address                                                                     

Financial Institution Name                                                                         Address                                                                 

Date                                                                 Signature                                                                                                 
In order for us to begin Direct Withdrawal, you must attach a cancelled or voided check from the account the payment
will be made from, to this sheet.
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The Edgewood
Police Department
has created a 
Facebook page!
We invite you to visit the site at
(https://www.facebook.com/pages/Edgewood-
Police-Department/350114758453362). 
You can also find the page by logging into your
Facebook account and searching for "Edgewood
Police Department". 

Once on the site, make sure you "like" the page
so that you will receive updates as we put them
out. Our intent is to provide informative and
important information on the site which will
keep the residents of Edgewood and River
Forest informed on the happenings within 
our community.

was born 
October 16, 2014
to proud parents 
Matt and Lisa

Lenora Alice

Police News
PARKING
Winter and snow have arrived, and as always we need your
assistance in keeping the roads clear.

There is no parking allowed on the paved or main traveled 
part of any street within the town. 

Please make sure you are following this ordinance so the
streets can be thoroughly cleared by the snow plows.

Any resident may file a written request for on-street vehicle
parking for periods not to exceed eight hours.

SNOWMOBILES
Also, remember that snowmobiles are not allowed to be parked
or driven in the parks and recreational areas, and should not be
driven on the roads. Be sure you have permission from the
owners if you are riding them on private property.

HOUSE CHECKS
Please come in and fill out a house check card if you are going
to be out of town for any extended periods of time, and we
will be happy to do extra patrols in your area. Bring contact
info for yourself and anyone authorized to be on your property.

7 lbs. 13 oz.    
21 inches

NewArrivals InMemoriam
The residents of the Town of Edgewood extend 

sincere sympathy to the families and friends who have
lost the following loved ones in previous months:

Craig Campbell
10/8/14

Dante Johnson
10/17/14

Thomas Hughes
10/29/14

Edward Loose
11/14/14

Donel Dietzer
12/30/14

Ron Schepper
12/20/14

Helen Moore
01/07/15

Marilyn Moneyhun
01/13/15

Patricia Quinn
01/20/15
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TOWN OF EDGEWOOD
3405 Nichol Avenue  •  Anderson, IN 46011

Town Hall (765) 649-5534  •  Court (765) 649-5533  •  Police (765) 642-3200  •  Fire 911

John W. Gunter
Police Commissioner
Town Council Dist. #1 

(765) 649-1512
Jodi L. Norrick

Street Commissioner
Town Council Dist. #2 

(765) 642-2080

Arthur J. Leak
Fire Commissioner

Town Council Dist. #3 
(765) 642-1966

Julie H. Armington
Building Commissioner 
Town Council Dist.#4 

(765) 644-5313

Patty Farran
Town Council Pres. & 

Water & Sewer Commissioner
Town Council Dist. #5 

(765) 649-0937
Joseph A. Cook
Park Commissioner

Town Council Dist. #6 
(765) 643-9584

• • • Town of Edgewood Council Members • • • Other Town Officials
Andrew Ellingwood

Town Marshal
Scott Norrick

Judge
Katherine Tanner 
Clerk-Treasurer
Robert Griner 

Fire Chief

Edgewood 
Calendar

Fire Department  
News

It's a New Year, but that old habit of checking your smoke
alarms once a month is worth keeping. Smoke alarms save
lives and should be replaced after they are 10 years old.
three (3) out of five (5) home fires resulting in death are 
due to non-working smoke alarms or no smoke alarms 
at all.

Another good habit to keep in 2015 is looking and listening
for emergency vehicles. If an ambulance or fire engine is
needed, call 911. Think about this,... flashing red and white
lights on an emergency vehicle are there for a reason. 
You must give these vehicles the right of way.

Flashing blue and/or flashing green lights are on privately
owned vehicles to help volunteers get to their station or to
the scene of an emergency. By giving these vehicles the
right of way, you help them arrive at their destination 
safer and faster.

FEBRUARY
16 President’s Day......................... Town Hall Closed

17 Town Council Meeting, 5:00 p.m. ....... Town Hall

MARCH
16 Town Council Meeting, 5:00 p.m. ....... Town Hall

APRIL
20 Town Council Meeting, 5:00 p.m. ....... Town Hall

MAY
18 Town Council Meeting, 5:00 p.m. ....... Town Hall

25 Memorial Day .......................... Town Hall Closed

Edgewood Beauty Salon
3625 Nichol Avenue
Town of Edgewood
765-642-4177
Located right outside your back door - four stylists to help
you with the look you want! We’ve recently updated with a

jazzy new look, come check us out and leave with 
YOUR new look!

Tuesday - Friday 9 a.m - 5 p.m.
Saturday 8 a.m. - Noon
**Need a later appointment??? 

We can accommodate your schedule!**

Cuts • Colors 
Highlights

Perms
Brow/Facial Waxing


